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Dear Parents,
I am so pleased to have the opportunity to get to know you and your child this year.  Each new year brings exciting new routines and challenges.  Here are some things that will be happening in the 5th grade this year.  Sitka School District is a Standards Based Education System, so the required standards in each subject area will be the focus.  
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The philosophy of the Language program is to integrate writing and skills. We will be doing a great deal of writing.  Through the writing we will be working on sentence structure, punctuation, parts of speech, and spelling. My goal is to help the children enjoy putting their thoughts down on paper through writing.  Many of their pieces will be edited and rewritten, but many will not. The purpose is to write for enjoyment’s sake.  The students will keep an ongoing portfolio of their writing, which will show growth in the skills I am teaching.  Again, some pieces will be edited so that they are error free, and others will be in first draft form. The students will also be keeping a personal journal.  These are the children’s thoughts and will not be edited. Periodic assessments will be given throughout the year to assess growth in this area. 

[image: image4.wmf]Reading will be a major emphasis.  Keet Gooshi Heen uses the Rigby Reading Program.  It is a combination of a skill and literature based program.  This helps reinforce a consistent, sequential build up of skills throughout the student’s education. Novels will also be read as part of the reading curriculum to promote the student’s skill level and to promote the enjoyment of literature. The reading program will include novels, the literary basal, comprehension skills, spelling, and word study skills.
We will work on Cursive Writing daily. The students will be expected to use cursive writing in their work as the year progresses. 

[image: image5.wmf]Math is spent reviewing basic facts and applying them to problem solving situations.  We use a Math program that emphasizes problem solving through a manipulative and hands on approach. It is a fun way to approach Math.  Assessments will be given to monitor whether the student is grasping the concepts.  In the fifth grade we study  Graphing, Multiplication, Division, Place Value, Decimals, Fractions, and Geometry. I feel it is extremely important that the students have their Multiplication Facts memorized.  In order to advance in Fifth Grade Math, this skill is crucial. I encourage parents to help their children accomplish this goal. We will focus on this at the beginning of the year.  
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[image: image7.wmf]The Spelling program is phonetic and word study skill based. I give weekly Spelling Tests.  Homework, which reinforces Spelling and Math,  and 20 minutes of reading are required nightly.  More information on Homework Policy will be forthcoming.
[image: image8.wmf]The Science Program is taught by Mrs. Himschoot.  We will have Science every Thursday. Many of the subjects taught are reinforced in the classroom.  Fifth grade also studies Survival techniques in which we learn about signals, shelter building, water survival, and survival kits

[image: image9.wmf]Fifth Grade Social Studies researches the history and geography of the United States, as well as US government. This includes States and regions of the US, North American Exploration, Colonial America, the Revolution, The Declaration of Independence, the Constitution, and Westward Movement. 
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I use Research or Project Areas in my classroom to meet student interest, to develop and enhance creativity, to encourage independent learning, and to practice higher level thinking skills. These areas maintain both a thematic and seasonal subject matter. A variety of media and approaches are available at each area.  The children remain at one area of their choice for a week to two weeks and are expected to share and demonstrate what they have learned and completed. 

There are also required projects and oral presentations throughout the year. 
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[image: image12.wmf]Snacks are allowed in class.  They must be nutritious (no candy or sweets). Also, please no raisins, they get ground into carpets. Crackers, shelled nuts, cheese, fruit, yogurt are examples of nutritious snacks.  Please, no juices during class time, they can spill and ruin work and stain carpets. There is a water fountain in the classroom. Water bottles are allowed at desks as long as they don’t become a distraction and can be closed. 
Birthdays are special and treats are welcome. (Health is not a factor in for birthday treats) The children will be able to share their birthday treats at snack time.  
[image: image13.wmf]There are three scheduled parties in the year. (Harvest, winter, and Valentine’s Day) Each of the students chooses one of the parties to be on a committee for. The members of the committee provide the treats and plan the activities. You may be asked by your child to help with treats or game ideas. I will keep you informed of the committees and plans. 

[image: image14.wmf]I send a weekly newsletter home on Mondays with the week’s events and plans included. It will be attached to the week’s homework. Please look for it.  It will let you know what your child is learning and what is going on in the classroom.  A copy of it will also be on the class website at 

http://mrsbradshaw.weebly.com/
I look forward to working together this year to help your child grow and meet his or her learning potential. 

Sandy Bradshaw

966-1222

bradshaw@mail.ssd.k12.ak.us
